
Lord, You have been our dwelling place in all generations. Before the mountains were born Or You gave birth 
to the earth and the world, Even from everlasting to everlasting, You are God. So teach us to number our days, 
That we may present to You a heart of wisdom. Let Your work appear to Your servants And Your majesty to their 
children. Let the favor of the Lord our God be upon us; And confirm for us the work of our hands; Yes, confirm the 
work of our hands. Psalm 90:1,2,12,16,17 (NASB)
For the Lord is good; His lovingkindness is everlasting And His faithfulness to all generations. Psalms 100:5 (NASB)

Graduation Day marks the passing of the generations of the Bible 
Schools. We are acutely aware of the workings of the Everlasting, 
Almighty God in our midst. It is by His provision, power and grace 
that another year has been accomplished, that another generation of 
workers for the Gospel ministry has been prepared and that we have 
been sustained with all that is necessary for His will. We also realize 
that our earthly life is temporal and that we must number or count 
our days. We must also seek His wisdom for our daily lives to make 
them count towards eternity when this type of opportunity to serve 
God in the midst of sin and brokenness will be over. This eternal work 
is what we desire to be confirmed, the work of the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ the Son of God. May He continue to perform this in us for His 
glory.

This year the graduation was blessed by the Lord in the preaching 
of the Word by Pastor Tim Tallent from FBC of Hartsville. The 

messages at graduation and 
in the conferences before 
were powerful studies linking 
Old Testament types to their 
fulfillment in Christ, specifically 
those regarding Him as our 
fulfilled Sabbath Rest, present 
and future. This year’s ten 
graduates were made up of 
seven from the Full Time 
program and three from the 
Saturday Seminary. The past 

“year of practice” (fourth and last year) went well for our seven “Full Time” program students as they ministered in 
a variety of locations in Mexico, Colombia, and the United States. Some were in mountain village areas and others 
in cities, but each one of them were serving as pastors, evangelists and in children ministries, youth ministries and 
women ministries. We always have more requests for our fourth year students than we can ever fill, so we pray 
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Hello Beloved Friends and Brethren,

As we come to the end of this year 2019, our hearts are full of 
gratitude to the Lord for his abounding grace and provision in our 
lives and ministry. Each one of you who have joined in prayers 
and support with us in this work are co-laborers in the kingdom 
of God and you are doing good to the “household of the faith”.
During our December Bible Conference we learned that the 
“Good Works” we do in our Christian life are a result of the 
Spirit of God doing His work and producing His fruit in us 
(love, kindness, goodness etc).  Then we, motivated by the 
Lord’s goodness in us, are able to bless others with gifts both 
spiritual and physical in the ministry wherever God allows us to serve! 

Our conferences were based on the New Testament book of 
Galatians, and brother Mark Webb was greatly used by the Lord to teach us the difference between all the 
religions of the world and the life of Christians saved by the Grace of God. We had many people attending, 
including a large number of alumni who were here for the Conference and also the Annual Alumni reunion. 
Mark’s wife Paula was also here for this time, as were many brethren from churches in the region. We had a 
special time of thanksgiving to the Lord for brother Mark’s 35 years of ministry among us! His work 
teaching and preaching the Word of God among us has been foundational in our ministry here at MITC, in the lives 
of hundreds of our Bible Students and in many churches throughout Mexico and several other countries where 
our alumni are now serving. This has been indeed a great example of Doing Good to the Household of Faith and 
abounding in the Work of the Lord. Our praise and gratitude to the Lord and heartfelt thanks to our faithful and 
gifted teacher and friend, brother Mark Webb. May the Lord continue to use him greatly for His honor and glory.

 

But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, self-control; against such 
things there is no law.
                                                                                                                                                                                                     Galatians 5:22,23
For the one who sows to his own flesh will from the flesh reap corruption, but the one who sows to the Spirit will from the 
Spirit reap eternal life. Let us not lose heart in doing good, for in due time we will reap if we do not grow weary. So then, while 
we have opportunity, let us do good to all people, and especially to those who are of the household of the faith. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                       Galatians 6:8-10
Therefore, my beloved brethren, be steadfast, immovable, always abounding in the work of the Lord, knowing that your toil 
is not in vain in the Lord. 
					     				                                                     1 Corinthians 15:58



We had the Tom Harrison Dental Team from Broadmoor 
Baptist Church in Shreveport, LA and dentists from Baton 
Rouge, LA who came and served holding dental clinics up 
in the mountains. As always, the need for help was huge 
and our brethren Drs. Michael Juban, Cody Cowen, and 
Joe Yale teamed up with our local dentist Drs. Liz and Zuri 
to provide dental care for hundreds of people in the 
Nahualt mountain villages of Contla, Mezcala and the 
town of Montesalas.  

In all three places, we had the opportunity to share the 
Gospel in hopes of people coming to believe on the Lord 
Jesus as Savior and hopefully to see a church start in 
these places.  Those are the results we work for, while at 
the same time the “Good Works” of Dentistry are done 
for all those attending the clinics. Helping to staff the 

clinic were several members from Broadmoor led by 
Pastor Danny Hernandez (MITC Alumni) from Broadmoor 
Español. These helpers served the Lord cleaning instru-
ments, holding trays, shining lights, helping to set up and 
clean up, providing an efficient and loving workforce that 
gave a great testimony of God’s love.

It is always exciting to see how the Lord uses these 
brethren in the lives of the patients and even of the officials 
and authorities in the places where they go. We thank the 
Lord for bringing these brethren and for their willingness 
to work long hours each day to serve all the people in the 
Name of the Lord. We also pray that the Lord will bless the 
Word shared by our students and staff during the clinics.

Also doing dentistry, but here on the MITC campus, was 
our own MITC Board member Dr. Dane Logan. He has been 
our mission-family dentist for many years, working on all 
the staff, students, and even former students, helping us to 
serve the Lord with healthy mouths!  Always with kindness 
and some joking (with his great sense of humor), he helps 
make dental visits a great blessing in more ways than one. 
We give thanks for Dane and Karen (his wife) for coming 
and serving the Lord among us.

Harrison Dental Team

Gospel at the Clinic

Happy Dental Helpers

The Dentists

Logans and Halls



Yours, By His grace,

Once again our United Youth Choir presented a beautiful cantata named “The King was Born”, led and produced by 
Marco and Ez Barroso.  God uses these great songs of Christ to proclaim the Gospel using the beautiful voices and 
enthusiasm of our youth who love the Lord Jesus.  He brings many people to hear the Message above all others: that 
Christ has come, that He is the Son of God and the only Savior and Lord. The choir presented nine concerts, including 
two in public venues, of course all open to the public. We thank God for these great opportunities and the giftedness 
of our Choir and team.

Chuy and I and all the MITC family want to thank you for your love and prayers for us during 2019.  We 
wish you a blessed Christmas and New Years in God’s grace and love. May the Lord allow us the privilege of 
serving together and fulfilling His purposes in our lives in the year to come, all for the Glory of Jesus Christ.

United Youth Choir
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In Memory of:In Memory of: From:From:
Dee Hall...............................................................................
Joyce E. Thompson.......................................................
Linda Pearson...............................................................
Diane Bryan Reeder..............................
Carol Ann Levesque..............................
Letha S. Holder.....................................
Glynn C. Moore...................................................................
Dr. John Omohundro............................................
Maxine Terral.....................................................
Kelly Payne........................................................
Venia “Bootsie” Magri.....................................................
Marion F. Bouchereau.....................................................
Lynne Jones Magri...........................................................
Dee Hall...........................................................................
Ruth Esther McInnis (Gammy)..........................

John F. Hall
Cecil Thompson
Robert Pearson

Kenneth and Mary Nell Holder
Kenneth and Mary Nell Holder 
Kenneth and Mary Nell Holder

Guy Moore
Brad and Cindy Black

Jim and Brenda Payne
Jim and Brenda Payne

Edward Magri
Edward Magri
Edward Magri
Edward Magri

Jim and Susan McNeer

In Honor of:In Honor of: From:From:

Dr. John Hall..................................................
Dr. John Hall .................................................
Mark Webb ...................................................
David Bryant, Happy Birthday......................
Lauren Wilson, Happy Birthday.......................
The Wilson’s, Happy Anniversary..................

Cecil Thompson
Brad and Cindy Black

William Keesler
Jim and Susan McNeer
Jim and Susan McNeer
Jim and Susan McNeer

In Memory of From:
Donald M. Kirk, Jr. ............................................................................................................................................................................Sammie Kirk
Penny Brown ................................................................................................................................................................. Mr. & Mrs. Roy A. Cook
Linda Pearson ............................................................................................................................................................................. Robert Pearson
Venia “Bootsie” Magri .................................................................................................................................................................. Edward Magri
Marion Bouchereau ...................................................................................................................................................................... Edward Magri
Lynne Jones Magri ........................................................................................................................................................................ Edward Magri
Dee Hall ........................................................................................................................................................................................ Edward Magri
Stewart Jacobs .................................................................................................................................................................... Dr. & Mrs. Ted Jones
Mrs. Lois Humble ..........................................................................................................................................................David and Ruthie Bryant

In Honor of: From:
Dan and Chuy Hall ....................................................................................................David Bryant, Exec. Director and MITC Board of Directors
Dr. John Hall ..............................................................................................................David Bryant, Exec. Director and MITC Board of Directors
Mark Webb ................................................................................................................................................................................. William Keesler
Ben McDaniel, Happy Birthday! ................................................................................................................................................. Patsy McDaniel
Jim and Susan McNeer, Happy Anniversary! ................................................................................................................David and Ruthie Bryant
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